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Use of Birkenhead Dock 

Branch Tunnel 

 
 

Reference RSN20402 

Request Stage Request  

Date Received 05/03/2020 

Date Responded 02/04/2020 

Disclosure  Full 

Exemptions / Exceptions N/A 

Supporting Documents N/A 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The information supplied continues to be protected by copyright. You are free to use 
it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-commercial research 

and for any other purpose authorised by an exception in current copyright 
law. Documents (except photographs) can also be used in the UK without requiring 

permission for the purposes of news reporting.  Any other reuse, for example, 
commercial publication would require the permission of the copyright holder. 

  



G:\FOI\Request Disclosure Logs\2019-20\12 March 2020 

Request 
 
Are you please able to give brief details and dates of all recorded usage of the 
disused Birkenhead Docks Branch (Rendel Street) of the Birkenhead Tunnel, e.g. 
filming/ exceptional loads but not use by Merseytravel or its contractors or agents for 
e.g. maintenance / inspection. 
 

 
Response 
 
Thank you for your recent request made under the Freedom of Information Act. 
 
Please find below details of the use of the Birkenhead Docks Branch (Rendel Street) 
of the Birkenhead Tunnel. 
 

Date Use Organisation Project 

Sep-09 Filming Warner Bros. Harry Potter & The Deathly Hallows 
Part 1 

Apr-13 Filming Universal Pictures Fast & Furious 6 

16/05/2017 Filming BBC Peaky Blinders 

26/06/2017 Training Emergency 
Services 

 

Sep-17 Filming Channel 4 Hollyoaks 

Oct-17 Training Emergency 
Services 

 

23/10/2017 Filming Channel 4 Hollyoaks 

Nov-17 Filming Sky Bulletproof 

Mar-18 Filming Sky Curfew 

Mar-18 Filming Universal Pictures Yesterday 

30/04/2018 Filming Info. not held Info. not held 

Sep-18 Filming BBC The City & The City 

15/03/2019 Training Emergency 
Services 

 

 
I trust that this information is of interest to you. 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for 
an internal review, which should be addressed to:  
                Mrs Julie Watling 
                Legal, Democratic Services & Procurement Manager 
                Merseytravel 
                PO Box 1976 
                Liverpool 
                L69 3HN 
                julie.watling@merseytravel.gov.uk  
 
If you are not content with the result of your internal review, you also have the right 
to complain to the Information Commissioner, whose address is  

mailto:julie.watling@merseytravel.gov.uk
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                The Information Commissioner’s Office, 
                Wycliffe House, 
                Water Lane, 
                Wilmslow, 
                Cheshire SK9 5AF 
                www.ico.gov.uk  
 

http://www.ico.gov.uk/

